May 29, 1968

Prof. R. Larry Shelton 545 N. Holliston St. Apt. 10 Pasadena, Calif 91106

Dear Larry:

I wrote the chairman of the Membership Committee to learn the policy of getting one reclassified into the proper category of membership. He said the usual procedure is "upon request". I had supposed that he would accept my statement as your request. But he seems to think it would be more regular is you would make the request directly to him.

So I guess a letter to Dr. Paul P. Petticord, Western Evangelical Seminary, 4200 S. E. Jennings Ave., Portland, Oregon 97222 would be best. Simply asking to be changed to full member relationship and stating what I told him -- that you have your M.Div. from seminary and are nearing the Th.M. and are teaching in college. Of course I am carrying your namek now in my books as full, though it is unofficial until he says O.K.

We had a good commencement yesterday. Enjoyed attending your graduation, even if you couldn't be there. That is, your expectation of graduation, to be more technical. Trust all is well out west and that you are making good progress.

Cordially,

Wilber Dayton